State Resiliency Office Board 2018 Quarterly Report for House Bill 2935

The SRO was authorized to function as the primary monitor for mitigation goals, coordinator of post-disaster
recovery, and the primary coordinator of economic and community planning and implementation efforts.

Timeline

July 3 Major General James A. Hoyer, Adjutant General, WV National Guard, asked Colonel
Randall Isom and Amy Pauley to stand up the State Resiliency Office.

July 9 Under the directive from MG James Hoyer, Amy Pauley began gathering and assessing
SRO activities, documents and contacts. Research began on multiple state SRO offices.

August 13 Began weekly meetings of SRO team to develop an SRO organizational plan, proposal of
operation, and outline of responsibilities. Team expertise will assist the SRO in
establishing benchmarks for communities, counties and regions in building resiliency
capacity for recovery and risk reduction.

White paper on SRO presented to MG James Hoyer. Presentation included a
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Septembe multiagency organizational structure.

September 18 Major General Hoyer addressed the Joint Committee on Flooding and introduced Amy
Pauley as staff assigned to the SRO.

SRO meetings are being conducted weekly. Planning has been initiated for a Board

Ongoing Meeting in October.

Day to Day Operations of RISE WV
Jeff Wood, Director of Development and Intergovernmental Relations
West Virginia National Guard
Phone: 304-389-5061
Email: Jeffrey.A.Wood54.nfg@ mail.mil

WYV Department of Commerce Support Staff to RISE WV
Point of Contact: Jennifer Ferrell
West Virginia Development Office
Phone: 304-558-2234
Email: Jennifer.L.Ferrell@wv.gov

Day to Day Operations of State Resiliency Office
Point of Contact: Amy S Pauley
West Virginia Development Office
Phone: 304-941-2069
Email: Amy.S.Pauley@wv.gov




